
 

  

 Marine Licensing Team 
Lancaster House 
Hampshire Court  
Newcastle. NE4 7YH 

T +44 (0)191 376 2721 
F +44 (0)191 376 2681 
www.marinemanagement.org.uk 

Robert J Fox 
Transport and Works Act Orders Unit 
General Counsel's Office 
Department for Transport 
Zone 1/18 
Great Minster House 
33 Horseferry Road 
LONDON   SW1P 4DR 

 

Our reference: DC9172 

 
By email only 
 
25 April 2013 
 
Dear Mr Fox, 
 
Able Marine Energy Park Development Consent Order 
 
Thank you for your letter dated 16 April 2013 regarding a request for clarification from the 
MMO in relation to the proposed Able Marine Energy Park (AMEP) Development Consent 
Order (DCO) and draft Deemed Marine Licence (DML). 
 
You indicate in your letter that you were not able to open the appendices to the MMO’s 
final written submissions made to the Planning Inspectorate on 23 November 2012. Please 
therefore find attached a PDF of these submissions, which contain significant amounts of 
information and narrative in relation to the MMO’s comments made at the hearings, and 
also on the contents of the draft DCO (and specifically the DML). 
 
In relation to your specific point of enquiry relating to the tonnage of gravel that may be 
allowed to be placed within the berthing pocket at the AMEP site should consent be 
granted, please note our comment made on Article 6, page 3 of the draft DML (page 16 of 
the attached PDF document). The MMO did not ‘request’ that this figure was increased 
from 250,000 tonnes to 300,000 tonnes. The MMO's comments provided in our 
submission of 26 October 2012 were that the text should be changed from 'must deposit' 
to 'is permitted to'. No reference was made to an increase in tonnage allowed. 
 
I trust that this clarifies the MMO’s position on this matter, and we would be happy to 
answer any other queries that you may have in relation to this application. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Gregor McNiven 
Senior Marine Licensing Manager - Inshore 
 
D +44 (0)191 376 2721 E  gregor.mcniven@marinemanagement.org.uk 
Cc: Andrew Kerrigan, Head of Inshore Marine Licensing; Martin Woods, DfT. 


